Greetings for the month of September from NVHS:
     Welcome back to school to all of our parents and community members.  We are all excited here at NVHS about the 2012-2013 school year and all the opportunities for success that it will bring.  Some of you may not know that I am the parent liaison for NVHS this year.  My duty is to keep you informed about what is going on with our school.  I will be sending monthly newsletter and posting information as needed to keep you informed and involved in what happening with our school and our students.  

     At NVHS, we are committed to ensuring that our students achieve the highest potential possible.  In an effort to reach that goal, we are moving toward the implementation of CCSS-Common Core State Standards.  This will be mandated next year as a full scale implementation across the state.  These standards are a result of an effort across the nation to create the next generation of K-12 standards.  The K-12 grade-specific standards define end-of-year expectations and a cumulative progression designed to enable students to be college and career ready no later than the end of high school.  The main focus is on Literacy skills and Math skills with Literacy being focused on in English Language Arts, History/Social Studies, Science, and Technical Subjects.  Meeting this challenge will require some changes and additions to current teaching methods.  Students will be pushed to meet the challenge of rigorous curriculums.  They will be forced to utilize higher order thinking skills.  This may mean less lecturing by teachers and more reading by students and more group work and research by students.  It does not mean that teachers are not still a driving force in the classrooms and an extremely necessary component.  Students will learn to demonstrate independence in learning. They will build strong content knowledge.  They will respond to varying demands of the audiences, tasks, purposes, and disciplines they face.  They will comprehend and critique material.  They will value evidence and use technology and digital media strategically and capably.  They will come to understand other perspectives and cultures.  Classroom methods will focus on ten anchor standards.  

    One of the steps that NVHS has taken to implement CCSS is the participation of an eight member team in the SREB/LDC-Southern Regional Education Board/ Literacy Design Collaborative Framework.   This team will continue to receive training in the implementation of CCSS and will help pass that information on to the other teachers.  

     Pick up and drop off of NVHS students will be in the parking lot in the front of the building.  Please do not attempt to drive further on campus during school hours.  

     Please try to take care of all arrangements with your student about pick-up, etc before the school day begins.  We understand that there are emergency situations where you may need to call the office to communicate with your child.  We need to limit these calls to emergency situations.  We are all committed to avoid all possible interruptions to the school day and curriculum.  Students should also not ask to use the school phone unless it is an emergency. 

          Our Pinnacle system will be the same as last year.  Teachers will update grades weekly.  We are working on a notification system to inform parents of school closings and things like that.  Passwords and usernames will be distributed soon.  The remodeling of the old gym and the music building are moving along and should be finished soon.  The new gym will have air conditioning completed soon.  Teacher webpages are up and going.  We are also working on webpages for each grade so that you can access one page and know what is going on in the lives of those students.  

     Working together, we can make this the best year ever for NVHS and all its stockholders.  With that in mind a list of activities and information follows:

     Juniors will order class rings tomorrow, August 30, 2012.  They must have a $50.00 deposit.

     Students will not attend school on Friday, August 31 due to a teacher inservice day.  There is no school on September 3rd due to the Labor Day holiday.  

     The volleyball team has a game tomorrow at C. Christian at 4:30.  They play Rosebud at home on the 4th and St. Joseph on the 6th.  The 11th is at home with Perryville at 4:30.  The 13th is with Riverview.  The 17th is at home with Mayflower.  The 20th is at home with Atkins.  The 24th is at home with Clarksville.  The 25th is at home with Harding, and the 27th is at home with C. Christian.  

     The Conway County Fair will take place September 4th-8th.  Students who are showing animals at the fair should be registered with Mr. Collard or 4H.  They are responsible for the work that they miss.  

     Parent Teacher Conferences will be held September 20th.  Please come visit with your child’s teachers to see how things are going.  

     Students who wish to take the ACT test on October 27th need to register on or before September 21st.  

     Seniors will go to Arkansas Tech University on September 20th for College Day.  Tech’s Open House is October 6th from 10:30-12:00 in the library at ATU.  Time Out For Tech will be February 7, 2013.  Preregistration for that is online. 

     Beta Club and G/T are looking for worthy service projects for the year.   Please let me know if you have any ideas.   

     This is a long letter, but I wanted to include all the information that I have for you.  Please feel free to contact me by email or by phone.   My email is smcvey@nemo.k12.ar.us.  You may reach me by phone through the high school office at 501-893-2811.  

